
 

 

           Town of Binghamton Planning Board 

                       Quarterly Meeting 

Tuesday July 23, 2024 | 6:30pm  

In attendance: Members - Bill McGowan (virtual) | Ray Mastin | Dave West| 

Kathy Kiekel | Christopher Streno | Gina Middleton – Attorney | Michael Donahue – 

Town Board 

 

The meeting was called to Order at 6:31 pm. Attendance was taken. Mr. McGowan was 

connected virtually.  

 

Joint Legal Corner with ZBA 

• Gina Middleton presented a joint legal corner for the Planning Board and ZBA. 

The topic of the discussion was the Freedom of Information Law which is 

Sections 84-90 of Article 6 of the New York State Public Officers Law. 

 

She reviewed the typical ways that FOIL requests are made and what for. She 

also reviewed what could be denied and why and reimbursements that can and 

cannot be charged. A copy of the above-mentioned law is attached to the 

Minutes. 

 

 At the conclusion of the Legal Corner, the Planning Board Members, Town 

 Attorney and Town Board Liaison were given an opportunity to speak. The only 

 comment was a question regarding the Golden Valley Views project and the 

 Board was advised that there has been no communication with the developers.   

  

 There were no members of the public present for the Planning Board and there 

 were no other matters on the Agenda. 

 

Next Meeting 

• Next Quarterly Meeting scheduled for October 22, 2024 @ 6:30pm 
 

Adjournment 

• Meeting adjourned at 7:00pm. 


